

The Grapevine

Advancing equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy, research April, 2016 http://healdsburg-ca.aauw.net Vol.31 No.8

April Speaker Series

UPDATE ON THE HEALDSBURG UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT BY CHRIS VANDEN HEUVEL, SUPERINTENDENT of SCHOOLS

April 5, 2016

5 pm Social Gathering

5:30 pm Brief business meeting

5:45 pm Speaker

Healdsburg High School Library

1024 Prince Avenue, Healdsburg

Approaching the end of his first year as Superintendent of Healdsburg Schools, Chris Vanden Heuvel will speak to us about making changes to the District's pre-school program, about project-based learning in the elementary charter school, about the District's new Accelerated English system of teaching English Language Learners, and about career technical programs at the junior high and high school. He will also take us on a walking tour of three newly completed classrooms for art, digital arts, and culinary arts.

Chris has a vision of excellence and a history of relevant study and experience. His educational foundation includes a bachelor's degree in International Studies at Westmont College, a master's degree in Secondary Education from University of California at Santa Barbara, and extensive extended studies in Spain and Mexico City. Chris's experience prior to becoming Superintendent of Healdsburg Schools includes the following: Principal of Healdsburg High School, Assistant Principal of Windsor High School, and Principal of Cali Calmecac Language Academy (a bilingual language school for students K-8). From these diverse professional experiences, it is clear that Chris understands how to support and manage culturally diverse educational programs, and how to foster ties between students, staff, and families in our community.

— Heidi Blumenthal and Ann Allan



OUR PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

THE ELECTION IS ALMOST HERE!

I am, of course, referring to Healdsburg AAUW's election of its officers and board of directors. We are following the British model which has a very short period of campaigning. The election will be held according to our by-laws at the annual May meeting prior to the Speakers Series on Tuesday, May 10th at 5:30 p.m. in the Healdsburg High School library.

I hope most of you will come out and exercise your vote. In the past the percentage of the AAUW electorate exercising its right to vote has been shockingly small given our educated and civic minded membership. The Board would really like to know that it has the members' support for our actions. Even if they are willy nilly, it is nice to be able to say that we had the overwhelming support of our members. Sorry, we don't have mail-in balloting yet. Voter fraud has been a big worry.

The nominations are:

President Ronnie Devitt* **Past President** Sue Campbell* **Vice President** Nancy Haiston* Secretary **Violet Nelson*** Winky Merrill* **Treasurer** Linda Clark* **Communications** Judy Edmonds* **Community Services Fund Raising** Janet Hoehn* Andi Michelsen* **Grants & Scholarships** Deana Fusco* Membership Michele St. Clair* **National Issues & Public Policy**

Speakers Series Sandy Beddow & Violet Nelson

Social Activities Barbara Reid

*Incumbent

The candidates have already filled most of their cabinet positions with a fantastic group of volunteers who will be named and thanked after the election.

So far the campaigning has been conducted in a fair and almost "ladylike" manner. Perhaps, it helps that all of the candidates are running unopposed and most for their second term in office. However, according to By-law, Article V, Sec. 1.d., nominations may be made from the floor with the consent of the nominee. This possibility may cause the campaign to become more raucous in the last month before the election.

See y	you on May	10th!	—Ronnie D	evit t
-------	------------	-------	-----------	---------------

Healdsburg Homes Tour 2016

Sunday May 1, 2016

10:00 am to 4:00 pm



With home selection and fund raising completed, the team has started to focus on the Tour Program and publicity. We have decided to advertise in both the Santa Rosa Press Democrat and the local papers. A team is assembling to distribute our postcards and posters; if you can help, please contact Denny Martin at dkmartin7@gmail.com. We are starting posts for our sponsors on Facebook and will be updating the sponsor and advertiser pages on our website. Be sure to "like" our sponsors and support them as you need their services. Many of our sponsors repeat year after year and deserve our loyalty.

Thank you Andrea Wolcott for leading the fundraising effort.

We have raised over \$15,000.

See information on our raffle on page four, and please be sure to sign up as a volunteer for the tour day. We still have docent positions to fill. Here is the link for signing up on Volunteer Spot:

http://vols.pt/cDiJAJ

—Cecile Peters and Kim Alexander, co-chairs

The 2016 Homes Tour – A Unique Healdsburg Experience

This year's tour features six fabulous homes that reflect the diversity of living in Healdsburg. For lovers of older homes, there are four renovated treasures. One is a Tudor Revival built in 1934 which received a Historic Preservation award by the Healdsburg Museum. Another home is probably Healdsburg's first Queen Anne built in 1880. Just a block away is a fully remodeled home where the front half was lovingly restored and the back half of the home was removed and rebuilt. The final older home is a charming yellow and white Greek Revival built in 1871.

Two newer homes are also featured on the tour. One being the featured home on the cover of the October "House Beautiful". The editors called it "Cloud Walk". The last, but by far from the least, home on the tour is a modern, "Green" design in a beautiful hilltop setting.

Tour check-in time is 9:30 am to 3:00 pm on May 1 at the Healdsburg Museum. Tickets will be \$35 in advance of the tour or \$40 at the Museum on the day of the tour.

Get your tickets at healdsburg-ca.aauw.net

Announcing our New Raffle:

Limited Ticket Sales for Bigger Prize!



Win a wonderful "staycation" through the 2016 Healdsburg Homes Tour Raffle!

The Farmhouse Inn and the Spa at Farmhouse Inn are providing a dinner and a guest room for two, along with two massages, to our raffle winner. You will enjoy a meal at the Michelin-starred restaurant and overnight stay in the hotel voted "Best in California" in *Travel & Leisure* magazine. Pamper yourself when you and your guest have a massage in the beautiful spa that was featured on the cover of the September *American Spa* magazine.

In order to increase your odds of winning, ticket sales will be limited in quantity and sold only on the day of the Homes Tour. Even more reason to buy your ticket to the May 1 Healdsburg Homes Tour and plan to secure one of these very special raffle tickets when you COME TO THE TOUR-MAY 1!

Homes Tour tickets are on sale in the usual places: the Museum and bookstores. You can also get them online on our website. So be sure and get your tickets! Please remember that docents must have tickets if they want to tour all of the houses. The Homes Tour cannot be successful without you!!!!

—Cecile Peters and Kim Alexander, co-chairs



Healdsburg Homes Tour

MORE DOCENTS NEEDED

Please do your part! Volunteer for part of the day and still have time to tour the

homes. We need 100 volunteers that day so <u>we do need **you**</u>. It's an enjoyable and rewarding day. This is the major fundraiser for our scholarships. Information about the house will be emailed to docents later. We are using *VolunteerSpot*, the online scheduling tool. (If you prefer not to use *VolunteerSpot* to sign up, contact me at <u>charleneluks@msn.com</u>)

Here's how it works in 4 easy steps:

- 1. Click this link to go to our invitation page on *VolunteerSpot* http://vols.pt/cDiJAJ (Be patient; it's slow to load.)
- 2. **Enter your email address:** (You will **not** need to register for an account on **VolunteerSpot.** Ignore any popup ads.)
- 3. Sign up! Choose your spot. Scroll down and click an assignment to sign up. Easy!
- 4. Scroll Down to the bottom and click on Save.

VolunteerSpot will email you an automated confirmation. Save this to review or change your spot later. **Please consider signing up a spouse or partner**, but use a separate email address. Thank you.

— Charlene Luks, Volunteer Coordinator

HOME TOURS COOKIE BAKERS NEEDED

The homes have been selected for this year's Homes Tour, and they will be a treat to visit. Perfect weather has been requested for May 1, so our charming town will be on display at its finest. But, what do our guests **especially** love about this day? Our **delicious homemade cookies**, graciously served at the refreshment house!

Greetings to all new and experienced Homes Tour cookie bakers---your services are requested! Please sign up soon to bake 4-5 dozen cookies, by emailing me at patswaney@gmail.com, or calling 707-431-1241.

I will keep a list of names, and will be in touch with you regarding details and cookie drop-off instructions. All cookies should be delivered in boxes. Thank you in advance for your yummy and much appreciated contributions.

— Pat Swaney



FORT ROSS CULTURAL TOUR Friday, May 13, 2016 9:45-4:30 \$25 includes Guided Tour and Lunch

Once we have finished another successful Homes Tour, we will all be ready for some play while learning more about the interesting early history of Sonoma County. How about a lovely, winding road trip along the gorgeous springtime Sonoma coastline to Fort Ross, eleven miles north of Jenner, for a catered picnic lunch and fascinating tour of the buildings and grounds with Park Ranger Hank Birnbaum? Hank is full of so much information about this site, an early Kasha Pomo village settled in 1812 by Russian traders moving south from Alaska, that we will have a hard time fitting all he has to say into our two-hour private tour with him.

Carpooling from Healdsburg, we'll arrive at the Fort around 11. That will give us plenty of time both to view the interesting movie introducing us to the history of the area, and to explore the well-crafted museum on the site. By then we will be ready for a bag lunch at the outside picnic area overlooking the cliffs and ocean. We may even see migrating whales as we did on our scouting trip!

Around 12:45 pm we will follow our leader to the grounds and buildings of the early settlement. After the tour of the buildings site, we will move with him by car to the nearby area which has the old, original orchard from the settlement, a grand redwood forest and a short hike along the San Andreas fault line. Those who are interested after the guided tour can explore the windmill site, trails down to the beach or even nearby Salt Point before heading home.

The group is limited to 30 maximum, offered first to members and, if space is still available after April 23, then to partners and friends as well. Please contact **Jean Norelli**, <u>norelli@sonic.net</u> and follow up with your check for \$25 made to Healdsburg AAUW to reserve your space as we expect this to fill up quickly. Parking fee of \$7/car if a senior is in the car.

PUBLIC POLICY: Let's Celebrate Equal Pay Day

Equal Pay Day is the symbolic day when women's earnings "catch up" to men's earnings from the previous year. It's also a powerful occasion to raise awareness about and organize action around the gender pay gap in our community.

In 2016 Equal Pay Day will be observed on **Tuesday, April 12**, and we need your help to support our **AAUW Equal Pay Day** activities in Healdsburg, Cloverdale, and Windsor!

What You Should Know about AAUW and Equal Pay Policy

The gender pay gap is a primary issue for **AAUW**, and one that we have been working on for years. As early as 1922, **AAUW**'s legislative program called for a reclassification of the U.S. Civil Service and repeal of salary restrictions in the Women's Bureau. In 1955, **AAUW** supported a bill introduced by Reps. Edith Green (D-OR) and Edith Rogers (R-MA) requiring "equal pay for work of comparable value requiring comparable skills." Congress finally enacted the Equal Pay Act, a version of the 1955 bill, in 1963.

Despite the Equal Pay Act, the wage gap persists; women are typically paid just 79 cents on average for every dollar paid to men — and that number has barely budged in a decade. Although enforcement of the Equal Pay Act and other civil rights laws have helped to narrow the wage gap, significant disparities still must be addressed.

To improve the scope of the Equal Pay Act, **AAUW** advocates passage of the Paycheck Fairness Act. This would give employers stronger incentives to follow the law, enhance federal enforcement efforts, and prohibit retaliation against workers asking about wage practices.

AAUW promotes Equal Pay Day to draw attention to the gender pay gap and build support for the Paycheck Fairness Act. Think 79 cents is bad? The pay gap is even worse for women of color. **AAUW** also observes Asian American Women's Equal Pay Day in March, African American Women's Equal Pay Day in August, Native American Women's Equal Pay Day in September, and Latina Equal Pay Day in October.

How You Can Help Celebrate Equal Pay Day

Healdsburg AAUW will be selling "unequal cookies" (donated by Costeaux French Bakery) in front of Big John's Market from 11 am-1 pm on Equal Pay Day. You can help by coming to Big John's with your friends and family, and buying cookies for only \$1 each. The cookies for women will be round and whole. The cookies for men will have a chunk missing roughly equivalent to the amount missing from women's paychecks, so be sure to bring your male friends and family too!

The "unequal cookies" will also be sold at Costeaux's French Bakery on Healdsburg Avenue on April 12th.

In addition, you can support Healdsburg's Equal Pay Day proclamation by attending the city council meeting on April 4th at 6 pm, at which the proclamation will be adopted by the city council. The proclamation "urges the citizens of Healdsburg to recognize the full value of women's skills and significant contributions to the labor force and further encourages businesses to conduct an internal pay evaluation to ensure women are being paid fairly."

Windsor and Cloverdale will also issue proclamations in support of Equal Pay Day.

For our Windsor members, you can buy "unequal cookies" at Starbucks on The Green in Windsor on April 12th from 11 am to 1 pm.

Please come out on Tuesday April 12 to support our Equal Pay Day cookie sale. It's a friendly symbolic reminder to stop taking a bite out of women's paychecks!

Adapted from AAUW's website.	— Michele St.Clair. Chair of Public Policy Committe
Adapted Holli AAOW 5 Website,	- Wilchele St. Clair, Chair of Public Policy Collinnitie

COMMUNITY SERVICE

We've all seen the ripples rocks make when thrown into water. This is what our **AAUW** branch and Healdsburg High School looks like to me now.

Eight years ago we created a program called *Career Choices* to help students learn about potential job options and how to get there. This program is still going strong, and due to broadening the scope of the program it's now called *Future Prep: Career Choices & Life Skills* (still know as *Career Choices* at Cloverdale High School).

A few years ago Leslie and Todd Everett did a super job working on *Career Choices*. Todd was so impressed with the potential of the students that the following year he persuaded the school principal to offer internships to certain students to further acquaint them with the work world. This experiment was so successful that the school now offers internships to *all* the juniors as a requirement before they graduate.

Dozens of local businesses help the students learn about a new field. And at the completion of the multi-week session the students create a video presentation, and report to teachers, business mentors, and community volunteers about what they have learned.

In mid-March the school presented Internship Night, and several of our AAUW members were invited to watch and critique the presentations. Thanks to the following for all their help: Sharyn Sarquis, Violet Nelson, Judy Voigt, Ann Mahoney, Carol Hazlett (and husband John), Patty McHugh, Laura Moore, Heidi Blumenthal (and husband Don), and Judy Edmonds (and husband EJ Neil).

All of the judges were assigned to about 20 different classrooms where we heard 5 or 6 different presentations. All the AAUW volunteers (who worked in different classrooms) enjoyed and were impressed by the students. Here are just a few comments and impressions:

"I was so delighted to meet these kids and hear about their experiences - just add me to your permanent volunteer list! One young lady in particular really did a very professional job; she interned at an architecture firm in Santa Rosa, the one actually doing the renovations on our schools. She initially thought interior design was her first choice, and it might still be, but her time with this firm really opened her eyes to other possibilities. Thanks for including me - it was fun!"

— Sharyn Sarquis

"[One student's] ... internship program was with Healdsburg Community TV. I wasn't aware that Healdsburg even had a TV station. He did some video footage for them; some of it was to record history of the old bridge, hoping that one day it may be posted on the town website. He also did some programming for them. This experience confirmed that he wants a career in some facet of video/broadcasting."

— Violet Nelson

"The group we observed was well prepared and articulate. They all seemed to enjoy their internships and had a lot of passion about their interests. They all made the most of their real-world learning experiences, both the actual internships and preparing and presenting their presentations."

— Heidi Blumenthal

"All interns were very motivated, gave good presentations. They could answer any question we had. I enjoyed the presentations by two interns who interned at a fish hatchery. They were really into it despite the fact that it was not their career goals. One of the students wasn't able to make it, but [we]certainly appreciated the presentations of those who did attend."

— Laura Moore

"I was impressed with the presentations shown on internship night. They reflected an excellent program. What struck me as most important was that the kids all learned important aspects of their personalities and showed great growth during the short time they were interns. Several of them completely changed course during that period, understanding themselves well enough to know that the profession they thought they were committed to wasn't for them. I would have hired several of them instantly."

—Judy Voigt

In my session the students either loved what they saw and want to continue, or realized that it wasn't for them. Either way was an important learning experience.

The most impressive student I saw was passionate about physics, but there wasn't a business in the community where he was able to be placed. Instead, he chose to go to a small barbershop . . . and wound up making lemonade out of lemons! Luis said he learned a lot about running a small business, learned marketing, and learned to design his own business cards which he passed out to us. Although he still wants to pursue physics or engineering, he made this experience count. What is especially exciting about this story is that Luis came from Mexico when he was 4 so English is his second language. He now speaks English fluently and when I talked to the principal afterwards she said he is an A student, a leader, and one of the most thoughtful and helpful kids on campus. Wow!

Congratulations, HHS (and Todd Everett) for working to give students the best opportunities for learning and for life. And thank you again to our AAUW volunteers. You are the best!

—Judy Edmonds

Here are some of the students 'on the job'!







TECH TREK

Tech Trek Camp Curie still needs volunteers for the following positions:

- Four (4) field trip drivers to the Marsh on July 14th (about 4 miles from campus)
- Lunch for Dorm moms, counselors, and directors on Sunday, July 10th
- Branch Visitation Coordinator
- ❖ A person who lives close who can be on call for emergency help
- Four (4) ladies to help with registration and check-in on July 10th, starting at 2:00 pm

The more volunteers **AAUW** provides, the more girls we can send to **Tech Trek**.

If you are available and would like to volunteer, please contact **Sue Campbell** at 707-473-9663 or suecampbell21@aol.com.

- Sue Campbell

AAUW CALIFORNIA

For Public Policy and other State **AAUW** Information, please use the following to access the **AAUW California** website:

- The user name for the AAUW California website is: member
- The password for the AAUW California website is: aauwca

The user name and the password are case sensitive.

-Michele St. Clair

SPEAKER SERIES: SAVE THE DATE

On Tuesday, May 10, our last *Speaker Series* talk will be by the dynamic new Junior High School science teacher, Patricia Murphy. She will talk about teaching 6th, 7tH, and 8th grade students on how to program robots that we (**Healdsburg AAUW**) bought for them at the beginning of this school year. Also, if we're lucky, we will hear about the 8th graders who are assembling an electric car and motor, in the Healdsburg Middle School multi-purpose room!

—Heidi Blumenthal

REMEMBER: NOW IS THE TIME TO RENEW YOUR AAUW MEMBERSHIP!

HEALDSBURG AAUW UPCOMING SOCIAL CALENDAR EVENTS

SAVE THE DATE

FINAL LUNCH BUNCH OF THE SEASON!!!!

Wednesday, April 20

Diavola Restaurant in Geyserville is the place to be for our final gathering until summer is behind us. We'll be doing salads and pizza, and wine may be ordered or you may BYO for a reasonable corkage fee. Details to follow in an email once we finish negotiations but for now, mark your calendars so you don't miss out! Hope to see you there!

- Sharyn Sarquis and Mickey Sarquis



Wine N Dine April 9

If you haven't signed up for the next Wine-N-Dine, there is still time. Please respond to <u>Liz Loebel</u> by March 26 if you would like to attend. An email blast was sent out on March 19 with all the details.

These dinners, held simultaneously at various member homes, are a great way to meet new people in the **AAUW**. Because there are 8 people at each dinner party, it is easy to talk with everyone and get to know them better, while enjoying great food and wine!

RSVP to Liz, <u>lizloebel@gmail.com</u> by March 26 if you wish to attend.

— Liz Loebel

POST HOMES TOUR HAPPY HOUR

We are pleased to again have the opportunity to celebrate our **Homes Tour** success afterwards at the **Healdsburg Museum**.

Time: 4:15 – 7:00 Place: Healdsburg Museum

<u>Wine and Appetizers</u>: We will be celebrating in the garden and enjoying award winning wines provided and poured by *Bella Winery*. If convenient, bringing an appetizer for 10 would be greatly appreciated.

Please RSVP to carolhazlett@me.com if you:

- Plan to come, and the number in your party
- Will be bringing a simple appetizer

If you have time before the museum closes (time to be announced later), you might take advantage of the opportunity to enjoy the current exhibit featuring the *Oak Mound Cemetery*.

We look forward to having a wonderful time together!

— Carol Hazelett and Neita Comings

Carol: 707-799-1362 Neita: 602-670-4320

Neita: 602-670-4320

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

MEMBERSHIP DUES REMINDER:

It is time to pay our **AAUW** dues...

Our annual **AAUW** membership dues for 2016-2017 that is. The month of March is when you can begin to do so. You should have received an invoice with all of the details on how to renew about mid-March. The email was from EONline@aauw.org, and should have appeared in your IN box. The instructions should be easy to follow.

You can also pay by writing a check for \$94 made out to AAUW and send to me at my home address.

REMEMBER, \$46 of the amount is tax deductible.

Please email me if you have any questions, membership.fusco@gmail.com

Thank you. — Deana Fusco

NEW MEMBER CONTACT INFORMATION

Linda Pryor lindapryor22@gmail.com

MEMBER COMMUNICATIONS

Audrey Darby recently completed her 17th year as *judge* for the Healdsburg Science Fair. "Being a *judge* has widened my interests. The Science Fair is always looking for more volunteers." If you have questions please contact **Audrey** at audreyinhberg@gmail.com — **Audrey Darby**

[™] "Don't cry for me AAUW [™] Thank you for all your well wishes, I wanted to clarify that my surgery was minimally invasive, one inch scar, and I resumed my normal activities at the end of the first week.

— Judy Widlow

NEW MEMBER



Linda Pryor

Linda's the person you want to have your back. Besides enjoying movies, being an avid reader, and a self-proclaimed 'gym rat', she is also the president of the *Liver Health Connection* in Colorado, and still travels frequently to Denver for meetings. Formerly know as the *Hep*

C Connection, this agency works to expand their existing hepatitis C patient advocacy model to address more diseases of the liver.

But her real passion is as a lobbyist. Now retired after twenty-eight years, she spent the last fourteen with Pfizer, whose logo is "Applying science to discover therapies that significantly improve and extend people's lives".

So what does it take to be a lobbyist?

"Truthfulness, learning to ask questions, developing trust with people, and needing to be a generalist. For instance, at the U of Colorado, we were always trying to get money from the state. So it was my job to showcase the school, such as pointing out our focus on research, or the fact that we performed the first liver transplant, plus our reputation for having the country's best prostate cancer doctors, and then showing off several Nobel Prize winners. I'd then summarize these distinctions by showing how they translate into peoples' lives. And of course, I was always happy to refer the best doctors around to any constituent who called me!"

After her recent move to Healdsburg, Linda also got involved in nudging the city's efforts to do an engineering study on Foss Creek. "I'm interested in affecting the public as a policy lobbyist," she declared. "I enjoyed working with Senator Mike McGuire and our group was instrumental in clearing up the creek. I love bringing about these accomplishments, and look forward to serving on AAUW's Public Policy committee!"

Yes! We definitely want Linda to have our back!

— Sue Finan

New members are the life blood of our organization, and the experience of a new friend is invaluable.

If you are interested in being a "Buddy" for a new member please contact Pat Bertapelle, pat@vbbn.com

REMEMBER to RENEW your AAUW MEMBERSHIP!

If you are aware of any member who is ill, had had an operation, an accident, or has passed away, please notify **Sheila Kneass** so that a card can be sent to the person or family from **AAUW**. skneass@att.net or 433-5646

The *Grapevine* is published online each month, except July and August. Please submit articles, announcements, and photographs by the 15th of the month for the following month to the *Grapevine* editor, Diane Burnley, dburnley@aol.com

PLEASE SEE THE FOLLOWING ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE SANTA ROSA AAUW BRANCH......

Join Us in support of AAUW SCHOLARSHIPS

The 2016 AAUW Annual Bridge Luncheon

Sunday, Apríl 24, 2016

Where: The Bridge Gallery

3401 Cleveland Ave. Santa Rosa

Cost: \$30 per person

When: 11:30am – 4:00pm doors open at 11:15am

Please include a check made out to AAUW Santa Rosa with the reservation form below by APRIL 10 send to JUDY HUDSON

2204 Springwood Court, Santa Rosa, CA 95403

Questions? Call Judy at 568-5010 or email Phyllis at pmiller@sonic.net



Please consider carpooling as the parking is limited.

\$25 of the registration fee for this event will be spent on SSU, SRJC, and Tech Trek scholarships.

RESERVATION FORM

Name	Phone number	
Email		
I will partner with		or
I will foursome with _		
Amount enclosed @ \$	30 per person x numberattending = \$	
hada Hada aa	0004 O-d	



Saturday Night Live—FUNdraising Event!

April 30, 2016, 6:00 to 9:30pm

Legend's at Bennett Valley Golf Club 3328 Yulupa Ave, Santa Rosa



"The best way to predict the future is to create it!" Peter Drucker By supporting AAUW's FUNdraiser

together, we can create a brighter

future for girls and women.

Bring friends and cash or a check book!

Santa Rosa Junior College Tech Trek



Cut here and send with your check to I ynda Zimmer							
Reservations for A Name of Attendees:	AUW Santa Ro	osa's Satur	day Night Live	at \$50 per pers	on.		
Contact Phone:					_		
I'm sorry I can not							
Please make check	s out to AAUW	Santa Rosa	a				
Mail by Monday, Apr	il 26 to: Lynda	Zimmer	1208 Stewart St.	Santa Rosa, CA	954		